## All-Class Reunion. Why?

I have always been excited when reunion time rolls around, and I love the all-class reunion that has been held at Tamarack for several years. There is magic getting to see people who were in our own class as well as the classes before and after us. At a reunion several years ago, one of my classmates who had been away from Oak for many years was hyper-excited because she got to see her favorite teacher *and* the woman who had been "Miss Red Devil "during our freshman year." It's the people who make reunions magic, so please plan to be part of that magic as the forever Red Devils convene for another evening of memories. You'll be glad you did.

## **Scheduled Reunions**

**CHS Class of 1963**—No formal plans yet, but tables are reserved at Tamarack for the Alumni Dinner. Jerry K. and Arnold S. say they are cooking up a plan.

CHS Class of 1968—Join friends at Tamarack Friday, Sept. 1. Tables will be reserved for our class and we will be close to others we may know. Please come to this "no fuss" reunion.

**OHHS Class of 1973**—Celebrating 50 years, the class will have a two-day event. Friday, August 25, they will be at the Gaines Estate; on Saturday, Aug. 26, the event is at Rivers.

CHS Class of 1976—The 76ers plan a Saturday dinner and get together at the Three Gables Sept. 2. Plan, too, to attend the dinner at Tamarack on Sept. 1. See Facebook CHS Class of 1976. The OHHS Class of 1983—Friday and Saturday, Oct. 6-7, 2023—The Summit Bechtel Reserve, chosen for its breathtaking natural beauty and abundance of activities such as hiking, biking, shooting, fishing, etc. For specifics, email ohhs83@yahoo.com.

We need more active alumni association members from all classes, especially those from the classes of 1975-2018. We need your fresh ideas to add more vitality to the association's activities and events. Return your enrollment form (page 3) today, and make copies for your friends. Please gather as many names and addresses from your friends and classmates as you can, and send them to Donna Legg Hendrickson, dglh@frontier.com, or to The Alumni Association, Box 462, Oak Hill, WV 25901.

On Red Devils Because of the generosity of some who attended and loved Oak Hill and Collins High Schools, your alumni association was able to award \$83,700 in scholarships to young Red Devils for the 23-24 school term. In the Thespian Society initiation, Miss Zella Bishop always told us, "Act well your part; there all the honor lies." Red Devil Alums, you have acted well your parts. Now let's get ready for another act! Thank you.

Return Service Requested

OHHS/CHS Alumni Association P.O. Box 462 Oak Hill, WV 25901

